
The Groove Shuttle, a pilot commuter shuttle running between 
Mud Island and the Medical District, operated by the Memphis 
Area Transportation Authority and the Memphis Medical District 
Collaborative will operate its final service on December 31, 2020. 

A new on-demand system will begin in early 2021. This new 
service will allow riders to request the shuttle to pick them up at 
certain stops using an app or phone reservation. More details and 
information about the service will be announced in early 2021.

For current Groove riders, MMDC has you covered. We will provide 
transportation support for essential workers who are currently 
using Groove to get to and from the Medical District during the 
interim period between the January 1, 2021 and  
the beginning of the new Groove system. 

To find out more information and to receive support,  
contact Lauren Crabtree at lcrabtree@mdcollaborative.org. 
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